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In our effort to help ensure the health and safety of students and staff, we ask that if your student is feeling sick, please leave a message on the Safe Arrival line at 425-936-2731. Please include their name, grade, teacher and the symptom or symptoms that they are having. We will contact you for more information so that we can bring your student back to school safely. 
 
Please note that effective September 27th, 2021, LWSD has implemented new guidelines from King County Public Health. If a student has a SINGLE symptom, they are now out for 10 days or may return sooner with a negative PCR COVID test and improved symptoms if there has been no exposure to anyone who is COVID positive, or an alternative diagnosis by a health care provider, follow provider directions and isolate per condition diagnosed (whichever isolation is longer).
LWSD is now only accepting molecular PCR tests and you will be asked to provide the test results to clear your student to return to school.
There were some errors in the LWSD Connections that went out to families last week. Here is the correct information:
1. Unvaccinated students and staff identified as close contacts and test negative must quarantine for 14 days from the last date of contact with the person with COVID-19. Students and staff who are vaccinated and do not have symptoms do not need to quarantine but they must continue to monitor their symptoms for 14 days and report symptoms to the building nurse.
1. Students and staff who test positive and have no symptoms can return after isolating for 10 days from their positive test result.
1. Students and staff who test negative and have symptoms, may return as long as the symptoms are improving, and they have been fever free for 24 hours without medication.
1. Students and staff with even a single symptom may return with a negative PCR COVID test AND IMPROVING symptoms.
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